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Summer is almost over, where has the time gone.  It has been a nice summer.  Dane and I 
went on 2 amazing fishing trips and spent time with family!  Hope your summer was enjoya-
ble. 
 
I ordered some new hats and shirts.  The hats are a different style from the last ones.  I 
will have them at convention.  If you need one sooner just email or call and I will get it to 
you!   
 
Rocky Mountain Nationals was held last month.  From what I heard everyone had a great 
time.  The Sheridan Bull Shooter’s Pie shoot is coming up.  If you can make it to this 
shoot, you will have a fun time and be able to take home some pie!   
 
Please keep Trish and Jim Miller in your prayers.  Trish’s parents are not doing well.  
Trish’s dad died this last weekend.   
 
Please help fill our newsletters.  If you have anything you would like to put out there…
articles, recipes, funny pictures or shoot stuff please get them to Melissa Connely.  They 
need to be in by the 15th of the month!  We could really use your help on this! 
 
Everyone have a safe and wonderful Fall! 
 
Paula! 



 

 
SHERIDAN BULLSHOOTERS ANNUAL PIE SHOOT 

 

SATURDAY  SEPTEMBER 6TH,2014 

 

WE WELCOME YOUR COMPANY FOR A GREAT DAY OF SHOOTING 

AND COMRADERIE 

 

SHOOT FOR PIES (2 PIE LIMIT) 

 

ENJOY A GOOD FREE LUNCH 

 

$ 5.00 TO SHOOT ALL DAY 

 

QUARTER MATCHES 

 

BRING A FELLOW MUZZLELOADER,YOUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY 

 

TAKE THE 5TH STREET EXIT (in Sheridan) 

GO WEST TO THE END OF THE PAVEMENT,CONTINUE FOR 3 ½ MILES 

ON DIRT ROAD TO THE GUN CLUB 

 

THERE WILL BE SIGNS 

 

OUR CLUB WILL BE PROVIDING THE TASTY PIES 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR A GOOD SHOOT AND GOOD FOOD AND 

GREAT COMPANY 

 

SATURDAY  SEPTEMBER 6TH STARTS AT 10 A.M. 

 

MORE INFO? CONTACT :  ED KERN  673-1376 

                                           VERL DANNAR  750-2712 



 
28

th
 Annual Big Horn Basin Muzzleloaders Primitive Shoot 

Brewster Ranch, Ten Sleep, WY August 2-3, 2014 

 

The 28th Annual Big Horn Basin Muzzleloader Primitives Shoot was held out at the Brewster’s Ranch on the 

Lower Nowood, August 2-3, 2014. We had 22 registered shooters plus a large contingent of others who 

showed up to visit and watch the shoot.  21 of the registered shooters braved the primitive range.  The club 

provided hamburgers which Tom and Sherry Brewster cooked up.  I provided fresh sweet corn from Stiver’s 

Garden here in Worland.  Other club members and shooters provided potluck fixings.  We probably had 

around 30-35 for the meal with plenty of leftovers for lunch for everyone on Sunday.   

 

It wasn’t quite as hot as last year, maybe 90-95 degrees, still warm on the primitive range.  We didn’t even set 

up the shade covers this year; it was pleasant under the trees.  Range opened at 9:00 am for shooting on the 

paper and primitive range.  Range was closed around 5:00 pm to get ready of the potluck dinner.  After dinner 

we usually would throw the hawk and knife, however, nobody seemed to be too enthused with full bellies, plus 

a lot of people left after the dinner.  So the few that spent the night sat around and visited.   

Sunday the ranges were opened again at 9:00 am. We finished up shooting paper targets and Willie Felton took 

another smaller group of brave souls through the primitive range.   

 

We had shooters from as far away as Saratoga, Casper, Powell, Lovell, and Sheridan.  No traders this year.  

Traveling Trophy qualifier winners were: Men, Andy Lawrence with a 49XXX and Women: Kim Lawrence 

with a 46.  No junior or sub-junior shooters.  Because we had no junior shooters we did not award the rifle.  It 

will be held for a future shoot.   

 

Winners for the Primitive shoot with the coveted “Gorged” which is made and donated by Dave Tyrrell and 

Tom Brewster were: Men Gary Millhouse with a score of 18 out 23 possible points. Women: Kim Lawrence 

with 13. Junior winner was Caleb Salzman with 15 he won a gun case donated by Willie Felton.  Sub junior 

winner was Ethan Salzman with 8 points.  He won a knife donated by myself.   

 

After lunch on Sunday we, handed out prizes to everyone who participated in the various contests.  A big 

thank you goes out to Lyle Bader and Ray Lawrence for helping score the targets. Jim Hanchett and Kathi 

Morrison for helping to run the club house, Brewster family for all their support. I almost forgot a big thank 

Sherry Brewster for cooking up some great fry bread on Sunday morning.  If you didn’t show up you missed 

out on the fry bread.  

 

Bill Morrison 



 

 

Submit your flyers, photos, stories and more by October 15th to be 

included into the September Newsletter.   

 

  Email to Melissa Connely, mconnely@caspercollege.edu   

HI Everyone:   

The new Wyoming muzzleloaders web site has been published.  Still a few things need fixed and up-

dated like pictures.  However, check it out and check out the music on the WSMLA highlights.    In 

your browser if the old web site shows up do a refresh on that page and it will bring up the new web 

site.  

 There are a few things that need fixed.  So if you see something that needs fixed or misspelled let me 

know. 

 Bill 

 

Letter from the Editor, 

 

Hi folks,  

Just wanted to apologize for getting the newsletter out so late this summer.  It has been a crazy summer for me 

what with moving and trying to sell a house and all.  Finally got the house on the market the weekend before 

school started…… 

 

Anyway, life is starting to come back to normal so please send in your flyers, pictures and results from your 

shoots.  As you can see I have no pictures this month.   

 

It helps if I can have these by the 15th of October.  The sooner the better…… 

 

Have a great fall and harvest…… 

 

Melissa 



 



 

 
WYOMING CLUBS AT THE LOCAL LEVEL  

 

 

BIG HORN BASIN  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Willie Felton  

P.O. Box 2  

Ten Sleep, WY 82442  

307-366-2216  

bearpaw@tctwest.net  

Tom Brewster  

1202 Road 47  

Ten Sleep, WY 82442  

307-366-2391 brewsterto-

m70@hotmail.com  

DEER CREEK  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

http://

www.deercreekmuzzleloaders.com  

Dane Sorter  

1448 E. 29th Street  

Casper, WY 82604  

307-333-2709  

dpsorter@bresnan.net  

Trish Miller  

5531 S. Elm  

Casper, WY 82601  

307-234-6591  

ROCKY MOUNTAIN  

FREE TRAPPERS  

Mike Corrigan  

7459 E. Geary Dome Road  

Evansville, WY 82636  

307-237-5136  

Allen Hebert  

1089 County Rd 110  

Cheyenne, WY 82009  

307-778-7106  

SHERIDAN  

BULLSHOOTERS  

Albert Pierce  

Home 307-672-6523  

Cell 307-763-1004  

adpierce@bresnan.net  

Roger Roebling  

P.O. Box 535  

Dayton, WY 82836  

307-655-2583  

WIND RIVER  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Terry Hubenka  

844 Hancock Drive #9  

Lander, WY 82520  

307-332-9269  

Carrie Gavin  

216 Valley Circle  

Riverton, WY 82501  

307-857-4221  

frankiegavin@hotmail.com  

CROW CREEK  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Mike Penz  

117 East 3rd Avenue  

Cheyenne, WY 82001  

307-635-0791  

Chris Allen  

2920 Ames Court  

Cheyenne, WY 82001  

307-635-8425  

SERRA MADRE  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Josh Saier  

P.O Box 1044  

Saratoga, WY 82331  

307-326-5503  

Joe Morrison  

P.O. Box 214  

Saratoga, WY 82331  

307-326-8944  

d.morrison@union-tel.com  

PLATTE VALLEY  

MUZZLE LOADERS  

Jeff Williamson 307-235-5220 

jwilli5220@yahoo.com  

Dennis Obert 307-237-5705 

d.g.obert@att.net  

1838 RENDEVOUS  

www.1838rendezvous.com  
Tony Larvie  

Lander, WY. 82520  

307-332-4718 alarvie@wyoming.com  

John Boesch,  

102 W. Bell Ave.,  

Riverton, WY 82501  

307-856-2554  

johnb@a-bsystems.com.  

SMOKING WATERS  

MOUNTAIN MEN  

Ray Ferree  

307-864-2649 canonrojo@rtconnect.net  

Charlie Stickney  

307-864-4126 



 
WSMLA 
PO BOX 50441         

CASPER WY 82605-0441 

http://wyomingmuzzleloaders.com/ 

 

Officers and Directors of WSMLA (term expires) 

 
President/ 

Entertainment 

Paula Sorter (2016) 

1448 W 29TH STREET 

CASPER WY 82604 

307-259-1342 

dpsorter@bresnan.net 

 

Vice-President/Past Presi-

dent/Webmaster 

Bill Morrison (2016) 

612 GRACE AVE 

WORLAND WY 82401 

307-347-4002 

billm@bearlodgeangler.com 

 

Treasurer 

Mike Lewis (2015) 

465 Jefferson St. 

Lander, WY 82520 

307-438-1152  

d_tumbleweed@hotmail.com 

 

Secretary/Newsletter Editor 

Melissa Connely (2015) 

2210 E 17TH  

CASPER WY 82609 

307-472-0605 

mconnely@caspercollege.edu 

 

 

 

 

Director/Convention Chair 

Trish Miller (2017) 

5531 S ELM 

CASPER WY 82601 

307-234-6591 

 

 

 

Director/Auction Chairper-

son 

Ed Kern (2015) 

316 S. Thurmond St 

Sheridan WY 82801 

307-673-1376 

stagecoach@hotmail.com 

 

Director/Photo Contest 

Tony Larvie (2015) 

PO BOX 697 

LANDER WY 82520 

307-332-4718 

alarvie@wyoming.com 

 

Director 

Andy Lawrence (2017) 

1923 Mandan Trail 

Bar Nunn, WY 82601 

252-455-0153 

Orin_lawrence@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Director 

Garry Millhouse (2014) 

PO Box 1044 

Saratoga WY 82331 

307-326-5503 

bkm100@hotmail.com 

 

 

Director 

Willie Felton (2016) 

Box 2 

Ten Sleep WY 82442 

bearpaw@tctwest.net 

 

 

 

Director 

Tim Thornburg (2107) 

2640 Sand Butte Rd. 

Pavillion WY 82523 

307-856-1158 

Wyohunter307@gmail.com 

 

Director 

Frank Elzey (2016) 

391 Amoretti 

Lander, WY 82520 

307-332-4665 

c_elzay@yahoo.com 

 

 

Historian—Lyle Bader, 1824 Sage Lane, Worland WY 82401-4205, 307-347-8445, lrbder@hotmail.com 

tel:307-438-1152


 

 

Important Dates 
 

2014 
 

September 

Pie Shoot   

 

October 

 

BHBM Turkey Shoot  

Oct. 15th Newsletter deadline  

 

November 

Lander Valley Sports Assoc. Turkey Shoot  

 

DCML Turkey Shoot Nov 2 

 

December 

Dec 15th Newsletter deadline 

 

DCMLA Blanket Shoot Dec 7 

 

 

 

 

2015 

January 

Convention 

 

February 

 

March  

 
April 

 

May 
7th Ed Green Memorial Riffle Frolic 

 

Wind River Muzzleloader’s 

Memorial Day Shoot 

 

June 

WSMLA State Shoot ? 

 

July 

Rocky Mountain National Rendezvous ? 

 

Sierra Madre Muzzleloaders 

 Mountain Man Rendezvous 

 

 

WSMLA 

PO BOX 50441 

CASPER WY 82605-0441 


